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KAPAHULU BIBLE CHURCH

Making Disciples in the Shadow of Diamond Head

October 30, 2020

Dear Kapahulu Bible Ohana,

We are blessed to belong to the community of faith that is Kapahulu Bible Church (KBC). Our
gatherings remind us of God’s gift of connection we have here at KBC. Whether it is Sundays in-
person or through Live Stream, in a ZOOM Connect Group or board meeting, and more recently
in some of our living rooms and even out to eat with a couple of brothers or sisters at a
restaurant, we are grateful for the gift of one another.

The Beyond COVID Committee met to discuss the recent easing of restrictions in the new
Emergency Orders 2020-29 issued by the City and County of Honolulu. Whereas many of the
guidelines we are following are unaffected, there is one significant change for small group
gatherings which should be seen as an opportunity to rejoice: Groups of five or less people are
allowed to meet together. Based on this new guideline we are opening the out-of-doors areas on
our campus to groups of five or less people effective immediately (i.e., the Palm Court and the
Lanai). The indoor areas will remain closed to ensure a safe workplace for our staff and financial
officers who are essential for our operations. And because of our preschool we will keep the
campus shuttered during their hours of operation.

If you would like to utilize the campus for a group of five or less, please reserve a day
and time by calling the church office at 808-734-3727 between 2:00 am and 1:00 pm, Tuesday
through Friday.

Available times to gather in the Palm Court and the Lanai:
5:00 pm - 10:00 pm Weekdays
8:00 am - 10:00 pm Saturday
Noon - 10:00 pm Sunday

We understand that this is still not where we want to be but are grateful that it is a step in the
direction we all want to go.

If you have any questions feel free to reach out to anyone on the Beyond COVID Committee.

In the love of Christ,

Beyond COVID Committee
Pastor J Spurling, Pastor Nick Willke, Sally Manglicmot, David Sakoda, and Ken Wilson
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